
BELFAST LIONS COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER - June 2017 
Current and older newsletters are available on-line at www.BelfastLionsNewsletter.com 

 

Newsletter Information & Guidelines 
* For all ads, submissions and ideas, please use ONLY 

belfastnewsletter999@gmail.com . 
* Community service announcements are included at no 
charge and should generally be limited to a maximum of a 

quarter page (~30 lines / 300 words). Larger community 
announcements may be included if space permits. 
* The Belfast Lions Newsletter is a community service of the 

Belfast Lions Club. Content or opinions expressed in the 
newsletter are not necessarily those of the Belfast Lions 
Club, the Editor, Advertisers or associated organizations. We 

reserve the right to edit for content, length, size and/or to 
choose not to accept a submission without prejudice. 
        

 
The Deuce is Loose! 
Come join your neighbors every Tuesday at the Belfast Rec 

Centre for our local fundraiser and progressive lottery. Ticket 
sales and kitchen/bar opens at 6:00pm, trivia with prizes 
starts at 7:20. Ticket sales close at 8:00pm and the draw is at 

8:15. Tickets are also available in advance at Cooper’s. 
 
Cooper’s Red & White  summer hours are: 

Monday - Saturday :  7AM to 8PM 
Sunday :   9:30AM to 5:30 PM 

 

Card Parties begin again in North Pinette WI Hall on 
Thursday May 4th at 7:30 PM. (K. Ross) 
 

A Joyful Sound community choir is celebrating Canada's 
150th birthday with a Made in Canada concert! The concert 
will feature compositions of some wonderful musicians 

who've called this country home - Stan Rogers, Ian Tyson, 
Leonard Cohen, Oscar Peterson and more. A Joyful Sound is 
directed by Christie Beck and accompanied by Fran 

McBurnie. Please join us at the Vernon Bridge United Church 
on June 3rd at 7pm. Admission is by donation, with a lunch to 
follow. (per Melissa Mullen). 

 
Bob Bancroft to give talk on Nature-friendly Forest 
Management 

* Award-winning wildlife biologist and radio personality Bob 
Bancroft is coming back to Macphail Woods on Sunday, 
June 11 to give a talk on Nature-friendly Forest Management. 

The illustrated talk begins at 2pm in the Nature Centre on the 
Macphail Homestead in Orwell. 
* The well-known advocate for nature throughout the region 

will explore how to improve the health of forests while 
increasing diversity and the quality of wildlife habitat.  Bob will 
give examples of the practices he has seen across the 

region, many of which have been leading to forests of little 
value to either people or wildlife.  
* Bob has spent his life as a biologist, naturalist, wildlife 

rehabilitator and forest steward. He has been studying nature 
with a passion for almost forty years and is a tireless 
advocate for maintaining and rehabilitating forests, their 

wildlife habitats and waterways. In 2007, he published “Wild 
Nova Scotia”, and is well-known throughout the region for his 
work on CBC’s Radio Noon as their resident wildlife expert.   

* On their own property across the Strait in Pomquet, Bob 

and his wife, artist Alice Reed, have worked to bring back 
many native plant species, constructed a large pond full of 

wildlife and improved habitat for everything from barred owls 
to spotted salamanders.  
* Bob has earned dozens of awards both locally and 

nationally for his work on behalf of wildlife and forests and is 
a member of the Nova Scotia Forestry Hall of Fame and the 
President of Nature Nova Scotia.  

* There will be lots of time for questions after Bob’s talk. 
Admission is free and registration is not required. The 
workshop is part of an extensive series of activities at 

Macphail Woods. For more information on this or upcoming 
events, please call 651-2575, check out our website at 
macphailwoods.org, or look us up on Facebook.  

. . . Gary Schneider at 651-2575 (w) 
 
THE PLANTS OF PRINCE EDWARD ISLAND 

* In celebration of Island flora, biologist Kate MacQuarrie will 
be sharing her love of plants at Macphail Woods on 
Saturday, June 3. Kate will walk the nature trails of the Sir 

Andrew Macphail Homestead in Orwell, starting at 10 am at 
the nursery. She will point out common and uncommon 
species of flowering and non-flowering plants. Wildflowers, 

ferns, club mosses, shrubs - all these and more will be part of 
the discussion and identification.  
* For many years, Kate has travelled different types of 

habitats across the Island looking for both rare and common 
plants. In her work with the Island Nature Trust and now as 
Director of the Forests, Fish and Wildlife Division of the 

Department of Community, Land and the Environment, she 
has studied dune systems, old growth forests, and everything 
in between. This field work has given her an intimate 

knowledge of both native and non-native plants. 
* This walk will be an excellent opportunity to learn about 
woodland flowers such as bunchberry and nodding trillium, as 

well as rarer wildflowers and our many non-flowering plants. 
There is no charge for the walk and no registration is 
necessary. Participants are advised to bring good walking 

shoes and clothing appropriate to the weather conditions. For 
more information, call 651-2575, check out our web site 
(macphailwoods.org) or visit us on Facebook. 

* Over the years, hundreds of people have taken part in the 
plant workshops at Macphail Woods and become more 
observant of the natural world around them. This event is just 

one of the many nature and forest related walks and 
workshops sponsored by the Environmental Coalition of PEI 
throughout the year.  

. . . Gary Schneider, 651-2575 
 
Do you live in the Belfast Community and have a child who 

would like to attend camp this summer? St. John's Church 
wants to help! Contact us and we will provide the $$ for your 
child to attend Camp Keir, Camp Emmanuel, Camp Seggie or 

Canoe Cove Christian Camp! For more information, contact 
the church office at 902-659-2703 or by email at 
stjohns@pei.aibn.com 
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Belfast Watershed Group 
* In early May, a very engaged group attended a meeting on 

the formation of a watershed group for the Belfast area. The 
community is one of the last areas of the province without an 
active watershed group. Watershed groups play an important 

role in restoring health of rivers and streams, providing 
employment within the community and engaging local people 
on the issues in local waterways. Plans for 2017 include 

surveying the major streams of the area and determining 
enhancement priorities for future years. Additionally, we plan 
to host several volunteer days with tree planting and 

educational activities. If you wish to receive information on 
activities please email Scott Roloson at sroloson@upei.ca. 
 

BURNING PERMITS ARE REQUIRED AND ARE FREE 
UNDER SECTION 30.(3) A PERMIT ISSUED UNDER 
SUBSECTION (1) SHALL NOT BECOME VALID UNTIL 

THE APPLICANT HAS NOTIFIED THE FIRE DEPT 
RESPONSIBLE…AND GIVEN DETAILS OF THE FIRE  
* FIRE CHIEF:    WADE MACKENZIE      659-2172 

* DEPUTY CHIEF: DARCY MACPHERSON   940-0174 
* PRESIDENT:    RIKKI SCHOCK         659-2884 
THE FIRE PREVENTION ACT states from March 15

th
 to 

December 1
st

 of any year…. there shall be NO OPEN FIRES 
(GRASS, BUSH ETC) WITH OUT A PERMIT”. 
Landowners, contractors, government/private projects are 

required to have burning permits which are available from the 
Dept of Energy & Forestry District Office, West Royalty on 
Beach Grove Road (368-4800). It is IMPERATIVE that the 

landowner check the fire index via internet, local radio 
stations. TV and newspapers also report the fire index daily 
through the summer month. If in doubt, contact the Forestry 

Dept. FAILURE TO HAVE A VALID BURNING PERMIT 
CAN RESULT IN A FINE OF $200.00 OR MORE 

HAVE A SAFE SUMMER! 

 
Belfast Senior’s Club 
* Regular meetings for the Belfast Millennium Club (50+) are 

3rd Wednesday monthly at Rec Centre from 2-4 pm. 
* Looking for new members 50+. 
* Contact Eleanore at 902-659-2333 for more information. 

 
Supervisor wanted for the Point Prim Lighthouse 
* May through October (mid-June to end Sept full-time) 

* For details on position and how to apply, please go to our 
website and click on the Employment tab: 

www.pointprimlighthouse.com 

 
Tour Guides wanted for the Point Prim Lighthouse  
* Eligibility: must be returning to school (high school or 

college) in the fall. 
* For details on position and how to apply, please go to our 
website and click on the Employment tab: 

www.pointprimlighthouse.com 
 
Belfast Recreation Centre  

Have a business?? Space is available for advertising; 2 x 8 
signs $100 per year; 4 x 8 signs $ 200 per year; other select 
spaces available for special rates. Please contact us at 902-

659-2277 or via email at belfastreccentre@gmail.com 
 
 

Nicholson Industrial Products (659-2457 or 620-9335) 
* Distributor for NITEGUARD solar, humane and only way to 

keep skunks and raccoons off your property. 
* Totally amazing, effective and maintenance free. Results 
guaranteed or full purchase price of $50 per unit refunded. If 

you would like to see for yourself come after dark and see 
them in action. 
 

Nicholson Industrial Products (659-2457 or 620-9335) 
* Steel prices recovered slightly. Call us regarding derelict 
vehicles, scrap metal and old machinery. Free drop off for 

white goods, etc, etc. 
        

 

Computer and Electronics Services 
Having difficulty with that misbehaving electronic device? Not 
sure which button to press? Need to setup that new Big 

Screen TV? I can help. In-home assistance for these and 
other electronics needs are a phone call away. For help with 
e-mail, internet, virus removal, computer tune-ups, digital 

cameras, video recorders, custom website design and more 
please call to setup an appointment. 
Henry Kliner 902-659-2447 902-978-2447 

henry@henrykliner.com  www.henrykliner.com 
 

 

 

CAMM 
Siding & Home Improvements 

For all Your Building & Renovation Needs 
Over 20 Years in Business Red Seal Carpenters 
Allsco Windows  Atlantic Home Warranty Program 

Free Estimates 
Call Clifford at 902-626-8397 or 902-659-2188 
 

 
 

J.E.M Electric carries a complete line of Generac automatic  
start standby generator units, portable and pressure washer 

Generac units also available. Generlink (meter base 
hookups). Complete electrical service. 
Call Erwin at cell 902-626-9849 or phone 902-659-2872 

Email: jemelectric@pei.aibn.com 
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Point Prim Lighthouse 

2147 Point Prim Road, Belfast, PE C0A 1A0 
pointprimlighthouse@gmail.com 
www.pointprimlighthouse.com 

FaceBook: Point Prim Lighthouse / 902-659-2768 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 Red Clay Construction Inc 
 Chimneys & fireplaces 
 Stainless steel chimney liners 
 Stove installs 
 Wood-fired ovens 

 WETT Certified   902-962-3363 
 www.redclay.ca Since 1981 john@redclay.ca 
 

East isle property services 
Firewood: Sales and delivery of all types of firewood. 

Landscaping: Spring and fall clean up, decorative concrete, 

pavers, tree removal, forest thinning, hard&soft landscape, 
fence post install, lawn care trimming, pruning &cutting. 

Carpentry: Decks, fences, floors, ceramics, windows and 

doors, Cottage upkeep. Handyman services. 

Call Jason Macdonald  902-659-2112 
 

 
 

Island Pride Garden Co. 
 

 We are here for you with seeds, annuals, perennials, 

nursery stock and garden maintenance service; stop by when 
you want simple and sound advice. Check out our hours and 
specials on FaceBook, reach out to us at 902-962-2044, visit 

us at islandpride.ca, or on site in Wood Island, and in Hunter 
River. 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

mailto:pointprimlighthouse@gmail.com
http://www.pointprimlighthouse.com/
http://www.redclay.ca/
http://www.islandpride.ca/


 

 

 
 

 
 

 
Plus Auto Sales , New Tire Sales 
 

 
        
 

DEADLINE 
Deadline for the next newsletter is June 26, 2017 at 6pm for 
delivery around the 30th. 

Email: belfastnewsletter999@gmail.com 
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